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The Resident 

Frank McIvor Park – Public Amenities Renewal 

Project summary 

Sunshine Coast Council will soon be commencing 
construction of a new public amenities building in 
Frank McIvor Park, Currimundi. 

The existing public amenities building, located near 
the Currimundi Lake boat ramp at the end of 
Westaway Parade, has reached the end of its 
service life and will be replaced. 

The new facility will be in a similar look to the 
facilities located in Grahame Stewart Park, 
Currimundi.   

The new amenities will consist of two unisex toilets, 
one ambulant toilet, and one unisex Person with a 
Disability (PWD) cubical.  The building also has 
facilities to assist the adjoining soccer clubs’ 
operations. 

Council will endeavour to keep the existing facility 
open while construction is being undertaken, 
however some changeover period will be required. 

 

Start date 

Works are scheduled to commence late October 
2022 with be completion expected by mid-February 
2023, site and weather conditions permitting.  

Traffic management 

Short-term closure of the boat ramp will occur to 
allow for a pathway reconstruction  

Please follow pedestrian and vehicle management 
signs that will be in place to assist in the safe 
delivery of the project. There will be minimum impact 
on boat ramp access. 

Your patience during construction is appreciated. 

 

Further information 

For further information please contact the project 
officer Christopher Lloyd through Council’s 
customer service via the details below, please 
quote Frank McIvor Public Amenities Renewal 
project # K1619. 
 

 

  

 

A note from your local councillor 

I am pleased these works are about to commence.  This new amenity project will 
not only service the local Currimundi community but also the Currimundi United 
Football Club with storage and change rooms. 

 

Cr Peter Cox 



 

 

 

Figure 1: New Public Amenities  
 


